
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

New Head Girl, Head Boy and Prefects 

A great number of children in Year 6 put themselves forward to make a positive contribution to our school by applying for the roles of 

Head Girl, Head Boy or Prefect. The children completed an application form and were interviewed by Mr Bless and Mrs Langstaffe. We 

were again impressed with their thoughtful answers and their desire to support our school to be an enjoyable and safe place to learn 

and grow. They spoke highly of our school but also came up with good suggestions for further improvement. I congratulate all 

candidates for their efforts, they made it very difficult for us to choose between them but in the end, the standout pupils were:  

Yasmine Maguire – Head Girl, Shaun Kalawon – Head Boy, Kezia Acheampong – Deputy Head Girl and Ronnie Tootill – Deputy Head 

Boy. 

The 41 prefects will be split in two groups to take the role for 5 months each.  

 

Parent Consultation Evenings 

• I hope that you have all booked a 10-minute slot next Tuesday or Thursday. If not, make a separate appointment with your 

child’s class teacher to find out how they have settled into their new year group, their progress and targets. 

• Food Tasting – STIR Food will be serving samples of our school menu for parents and children to try. This is particularly good 

for children who are unsure whether to change from packed lunches and save their family a lot of money this year! 

• The Immunisation Team will also be present on both evenings to answer any questions parents may have. 

 

School Uniform consultation – PE Days 

Let us know whether you wish us to change our uniform policy so that children  

come to school dressed in their PE kit on PE days. For this to work, we rely on  

children coming to school dressed appropriately at all times. See page 2 for  

more information and the survey link.  

 

Harvest Festival 

Thank you for your generous donations this week.  

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher   

Newsletter  
6th October 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 2nd October 2023 

Ash 95.00 % 

Birch 87.10% 

Oak   95.16% 

 1B 91.85%           

 1G 96.15%            

 1S 83.00%           

 2A 93.93%           

 2C 99.29%           

 2F 87.04%          

 3F 93.40%              

 3G 94.33%              

 3H 97.50%             

 4A 97.78%             

 4L 92.31%             

 4T 90.40%            

 5G 83.21%             

 5H 92.96%   

 5W 88.89%             

 

 6C 96.80% 

 6D 97.60% 

 6F 95.65% 

 

Well done to Ash, Oak, 1G, 2C, 3H, 4A, 6C, 6D and 6F with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 93.30% 

 

 

New date 



 

 

 

 

 

P.E. at Prince of Wales  

 

Further to the parent forum's discussion earlier this half term, to increase student participation in P.E., 

to avoid children feeling embarrassed whilst getting changed and to maximise learning time, we 

propose that our children come to school wearing their P.E. kits on the days they are doing P.E. 

 

For this to be successful, we have to rely on parents making sure children are dressed appropriately 

for school on both P.E. and non P.E. days. 

 

To support this, we will signpost the days your child has P.E. on noticeboards around the school, in 

the newsletter and on the school website.  

 

Any change would be implemented from 31st October after the half term so the deadline to 

complete this form is Monday 16th October at 12pm in time for our SLT to confirm the result and to 

give parents/carers two weeks before any change takes place. 
 

1.Which would you prefer? 

Children to come into school wearing their P.E. kit on P.E. days  

To keep it the same as now - children bring their P.E. kit into school and get changed 

 

 

Complete the survey here: P.E. at Prince of Wales (office.com) 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Tue 10th and      

Thu 12th October 
all 

Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6pm with food tasting  

                                      and Immunisation Team 

Mon 16th October 4 Trip to Herts Young Mariners Base 

Tue 17th October 2 tbc Visit to The Monument 

Wed 18th October 

3 to 6 

Y2 Class 

TBC 

KS2 Maths Café  

Visit to The Monument 

Thu 19th October 5 Trip to London Transport Museum  

Fri 20th October all Children wear red to school – Show Racism the Red Card 

Fri 20th October 2C Visit to The Monument 

6th November all Photos for Individuals and Siblings  

25th March all Class Photos 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=m6AI_-0Bq02rcn0BKWnpq2NYkYm4lYdNgpGCxZ_sk-1URExYS0sxVzVUSVlIS0RBVEpIREJCOTRWQy4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Asya 1B, Alexandro 1G, Ada 1S, Tabitha 2G, Ava 2C, Cree 2F, Jazmyn 3F, Azariah 3G, Rebecca 3H, Ellerie 4A, 

Ajwa 4L, Nur 4T, Nadinsa 5G, Mira 5H, Lillie-Mae 5W, Birtan 6C, Jace 6D, Zaynab 6F 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our Motto ‘Learning Together, Growing Together’ is 

equally for children and adults. 

Congratulations to Mrs Ruskin and Mrs Sternaj for 

successfully completing their HLTA training. 

This special certificate is given by Senior Leaders 

to children who make a special contribution to 

the school community. 

Danny was spotted when he noticed a child in 

distress and immediately alerted a member of 

staff to help sort this out. 



 

 

 

 

ELECTION OF PARENTS TO THE SCHOOL'S GOVERNING BODY 

 
The Governing Body of the School currently has one vacancy for Parent Governors. 
 
I am writing to invite nominations of parents interested in standing for election to fill this vacancy.   
 
The Role of the Governing Body 
The Governing Body is responsible for both the conduct of the School and for promoting high standards.  The Governing Body 
undertakes its role by setting the vision for the School and then ensuring that the School works efficiently and effectively towards 
achieving its vision. It does this by building a thorough knowledge of the School and its community, by both supporting and 
constructively challenging the School, and by ensuring accountability and compliance.   
 
Before you decide to put your name forward, you may wish to know a little more about what is involved.  Governors’ responsibilities 
include consideration and agreement of the aims and policies of the school, discussion and approval of the targets for improvement, 
appointment of senior members of staff, setting and monitoring the budget, monitoring the performance of the school and 
reporting to the parents and community on how they have accomplished their tasks.    
 
Expectations from a governor 
Governors are expected to attend termly Governing Body meetings, regularly visit the School for monitoring purposes and 
undertaken relevant identified training.  Governors need not be experts in the field of education.  They need to have an interest in 
the School and in the welfare of the pupils and the time and willingness to become involved.  
The skills you have can be very useful to the Governing Body.  
 
If you wish to stand for election could you please let me know in writing by Wednesday 11th October. 
 
If the number of candidates is greater than the number of parent governor vacancies then a ballot will be necessary.  In this instance 
you will be sent details of the candidates and a ballot paper on which to record your vote/s.  Should a ballot be necessary, the 
candidate may if s/he wishes write a brief description of themselves, in not more than 200 words, for circulation with the ballot 
papers.   
 
Who can stand for election? 
Every parent of a registered pupil at the School is entitled to stand for election except someone who is  

• an elected member of the Council; 

• paid to work at the School for more than 500 hours in a 12-month period. 
 
All prospective candidates should contact the School Office on 01992 762 840 to request the ‘Declaration of Eligibility Form’ 
which they should read, sign and return to the School to state that none of the information applies to them. 
 
The successful candidate will be required to have a DBS check.  As this position is exempt from The Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 

1974 you will be required to declare all unspent and spent cautions and criminal offences, including any pending convictions.  The 

disclosure of a criminal record or other information will not necessarily debar you from volunteering as a Governor.  This will 

depend on the nature of the position and the circumstances, nature and background of your offence(s).  

Parent Governors are representative parents but not parent representatives and bring a parental perspective to the GB discussion.  I 
hope that you will take advantage of this opportunity to become involved in the School. 
 
If you would like to find out more about how you can contribute to governance at the School, please forward your contact details 
and I will arrange for a Governor to contact you.  
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mr J Bless 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

Calling Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 parents.  

Come along to find out how to support your child  

with maths and meet Mrs Whyte, our Maths Lead.        

 

 

 

 

Our first match of the season we won 3-1 thanks to 

Ozgur who make it 1-1 and Ryan who scored by the left 

post to make it 2-1. Ryan then did an amazing ‘tiki 

taka’ with Aras and took a shot to make it 3-1. 

We were so happy to win our first game of the season 

let alone in a great while! We all played well despite 

being a man short. We thank all for your support and 

those who believe in us. 

 

The second game we lost 3-0. We did well as a team 

but we just could not beat them. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Read further here: MMR Vaccine Letter (Parents) Final.pdf 

 

file:///C:/Users/blessj/Downloads/MMR%20Vaccine%20Letter%20(Parents)%20Final.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Protect your Child 

Did you know that London is at risk of a measles 
epidemic as thousands of children and adults are 
not protected? 

Measles is a serious infection and can lead to 
potentially life-threatening complications. 

It is five times more infectious than COVID-19 and 
can affect people at any age.  

The MMR Vaccine is safe and highly effective. Check that you have been vaccinated – especially if 
you were born between 1989 and 2007.  

There is a moving letter that Roald Dahl wrote in 1986, twenty-four years after his daughter Olivia 
died from measles. You can find it here. 

For more information read this pamphlet NHS-UKHSA MMR Leaflet.pdf 

Well done to these pupils who completed the Summer Reading Challenge this year! 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffs.blog%2Froald-dahl-letter-daughter%2F%23%3A~%3Atext%3DIncidentally%252C%2520I%2520dedicated%2520two%2520of%2Cof%2520each%2520of%2520these%2520books.&data=05%7C01%7CLucy.Nutt%40enfield.gov.uk%7C9dd505d5f1af426d234008dbc0f17b63%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638315915616222550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=62GKhZ0%2FlGhmX9WjfpRMxgxYZt4YnAckSxhObty%2Fwhc%3D&reserved=0
file:///C:/Users/blessj/Downloads/NHS-UKHSA%20MMR%20Leaflet.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS YEAR BY 

SWITCHING TO FREE 

MEALS!! 

      Twitter @pow_primary                                                                                        Instagram pow_primary  

                                                               

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Full advert here: Partnership Coordinator | Enfield Town Schools' Partnership (ETSP) | | CharityJob 

https://www.charityjob.co.uk/jobs/enfield-town-schools-partnership-etsp-/partnership-coordinator/929390?tsId=36


 

 

 

 

 


